Companies Agree To Post Signs in California Restaurants Warning of Possible Mercury Exposure From Eating Fish

07 Feb 2005   

Fifteen companies that operate more than 400 restaurants in California have agreed to post signs warning their customers of possible mercury exposure from eating fish, settling a lawsuit brought by state Attorney General Bill Lockyer (D) in April 2003, officials said on Friday, the... Los Angeles Times reports. The lawsuit accused the companies of violating Proposition 65, which is meant to inform the public about the existence of substances "known to the state to cause cancer, birth defects or other reproductive harm," according to the Times (Tamaki, Los Angeles Times, 2/5). High levels of mercury -- which accumulates in the environment, the flesh of fish and the bodies of humans and other animals that eat fish -- have been shown to contribute to birth defects, and several studies have demonstrated a subtle loss of mental acuity in the offspring of women who consume fish during pregnancy ( Kaiser Daily Reproductive Health Report, 7/7/04). Under the agreement, which San Francisco County Superior Court Judge Richard Kramer approved on Friday, 13 of the companies will post "detailed, eye-level warnings" near the restaurants' entries that discuss mercury content in fish, according to the Times. The warnings also will state that pregnant women and young children should not consume swordfish, shark, mackerel and tilefish. The other two companies will post "generic warnings" saying that food and beverages sold in the restaurants might contain carcinogens or reproductive toxins, the Times reports. The 15 companies also will pay a total of $132,287 in civil penalties and the same amount for compliance costs and consumer education programs about mercury in fish, according to the Times. 

Reaction 
"The food industry has resisted providing adequate warnings of mercury dangers in their products," Lockyer said, adding, "This is the first breakthrough that will allow consumers to better understand the risks associated" with mercury in fish. Bill Walker, vice president of the Environmental Working Group, said, "This is a groundbreaking decision for public health that we hope will spread far beyond California." However, the California Restaurant Association expressed concern about the effect the agreement might have on seafood consumption. "We hope these postings do not discourage people from eating fish entirely," Anna-Marie Stouder, senior legislative director for the association, said. A spokesperson for Lockyer said that the attorney general's office plans to work with other restaurant chains to encourage them to post similar warnings, the Times reports (Los Angeles Times, 2/5). 
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